Jonathon Edgecombe

From; Jonathon Edgecombe

Sent: Tuesday, 8 January 2019 10:16 AM
To: .

Cc: Graeme Faulkner

Subject: RE: Portland Golf Club

Thank you for taking the time to meet with me on-site regarding your request for Council assistance with the
maintenance of the Portland Golf Club.

! have taken some time to review Council's ongoing maintenance budget and as it stands, | am unable to locate
available funding to assist you with your request. I've also searched Council's own records for agreements made by
previous members of staff to this effect with no luck. For this reason, | unfortunately cannot approve your request
for work on private property as at this point in time, Council is struggling to stretch its limited resources to its own
core areas of responsibility in @ manner that maintains levels of service within budgetary constraints.

However, | do understand your plight and the situation the Portland Golf Club is in with regard to resources.
Therefore, I will be putting a report to Council outlining the issues at hand. This process will give the elected Council
the opportunity to reallocate funding from another area should they determine your request to be a priority. 1 will
inform you of the outcome once it has been determined.

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards,

Jonathon Edgecombe | Director Infrastructure Services

infrastructure Services | Lithgow City Council
Phone: (02) 6354 9999 | Fax: (02) 6351 4259

From: Lithgow City Council fmailto:council@lithgow.nsw.gov.au]
Sent: Wednesday, 5 December 2018 8:30 AM

Subject: FW: Portland Golf Ciub

HECMBODY

Records | Lithgow City Council
Phaone: (02) 6354 8999 | Fax: (02) 8351 4259

From: e | [mailto:

Sent: Tuesday, 4 December 2018 4:56 PM
To: Lithgow City Council

Subject: Portland Golf Club

ATTN WAYNE MCANDREW

Wayne,



Following our conversation earlier today | send you this email for your information.
Last week we met with Graeme Faulkner and Jonathon Edgecombe re assistance for Portland Golf Club.

*Assistance in maintaining a storm water drain that collects water from the old Wang/Portland Road and drains into
the club land (which is private land)

*Mowing the 2 banks adjacent to the car park using the Council’s Articulated Arm Mower (a few times each year)
This has become a dangerous activity as the club age demographic increases.

In the past both Stuart McPherson and Roger Bailey have pledged $10K “work in kind” to the club and the mowing
has been done.

{ An onsite inspection with Jonathon was not deemed successful.)

The club would like to see this pledge honoured and this work continued.

ortlandGolf Club






